Dear UCU member at the University of Gloucestershire

The local branch is strongly requesting that all members strike next Thursday (31/10/13) on a strike day that encompasses UCU and UNISON within the University. This will help send a message to the employers that enough is enough in terms of continuing substantial real terms pay cuts that members have quite unprecedently had to suffer year on year for several years now. The strike day is followed by a strict work to contract campaign on which you will be advised by the branch separately.

Communication with students:
Please explain your students what the strike is about and ask them to support it.

Picket lines:
UCU is working together with UNISON to arrange a picket line from 8 AM on at each campus. If you know in advance that you are able to join a picket line, please contact the UCU Branch Secretary, Pekka Pitkanen at ppitkanen@glos.ac.uk (tel. ext. 4640). Otherwise, please just turn up on the day. Feel free to wear/take with you something that is Halloween inspired for the picket line.

Informing your employer about strike action:
You do not need to inform your employer in advance that you are striking. You are not expected to rearrange any classes, the strike is about disruption to the employer’s business.

Questions?
For any queries about the strike, please contact your nearest UCU staff representative (see www.ucuglos.org.uk), or the Branch Secretary, Pekka Pitkanen, contract details as above. And, see http://www.ucu.org.uk/strikefaqs for UCU national advice.

With best regards, and we look forward to the strike action day next Thursday

UCU branch committee
www.ucuglos.org.uk
Support your colleagues, support your branch, support your union


